Parks Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

August 23, 2017
Chairperson Norma Hernandez called meeting to Order at 6:46 am. 

Present- Norma Hernandez, Jessica Schleif, Andrew Fick, Eric Halverson, Jim Holen, Aaron Crockett, and Michele Tompkins.
Absent- Howard Rub.
Staff- Angela Cosby, Terra Patterson, and Dana King.
Public comments
1. There were none.
Approval of Minutes

A. June minutes were unanimously approved.
B. July minutes were approved with the following correction: The movie event raised $1,000, not $11,000.
President Hernandez
1. What do you hear- Michele Tompkins heard that a lifeguard took time to help a child who was afraid to swim. Jim Holen heard that adults would like recreational basketball teams. Director Cosby said a basketball league would need officials to referee the games. The Board and Staff shared ideas for spreading the word about getting a league started. President Hernandez said several of her friends and businesses in the community gave money to sponsor the movie night. Director Cosby confirmed for Ms. Tompkins that the Public Works Department would be working on the lower half of Cathedral Tree Trail for about a week. Andrew Fick heard from families new to Astoria that they appreciated the parks. He also heard from people who were concerned about safety on the Riverwalk. Jessica Schleif said she had heard similar comments. The Board and Staff discussed problems with alcohol, harassment, fighting, marijuana, and issues that limit the Police Department’s effectiveness. Ms. Schleif heard complaints about the use of herbicides at Smith Point. Director Cosby said that on July 1st, Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) took over maintenance of the roundabout.
Employee Recognition

A. Terra Patterson recognized Dana King as the August employee of the month. Ms, King said her biggest challenge was getting all of her work done during her part-time hours.
Old Business
A. Jim Holen gave a brief update on upcoming Parks Foundation meetings and fundraisers. 
B. Director Cosby updated the Board on Staff’s efforts to implement the Parks and Recreation Master Plan. The work would start up again in the winter once the Parks Department is fully staffed.
New Business
A. Director Cosby gave an update on staffing. Some positions were filled in July and Staff continues to work towards filling the rest of the open positions. She answered questions about recruitment tools the City uses for various positions. 
Staff Reports
Staff reports and a list of upcoming events were presented to the Board as part of the agenda packet. Director Cosby noted that fees at Port of Play would be increasing and regular users would be able to get a monthly pass soon.
Non-Agenda/Miscellaneous Business
1. The Board and Staff discussed the recent City Council meeting, where several Parks Department issues were addressed. 
2. Director Cosby answered questions about the Scandinavian association.
3. President Hernandez reminded there would be no meeting in September. She thanked board members for their dedication over the last year.
4. Director Cosby announced the department was still looking for a youth flag football official.

5. The Board and Staff discussed getting sponsors for the Regatta Run and other events that were cut.
Next meeting will be held Wednesday, October 25, 2017 at 6:45 am at City Hall in City Council Chambers. 
